
CEGSA NEWS   Edition 232  (Volume 58 Number 4) Page 69
 

Past Trips from General Meetings 
 

August 2013 
 

1. Ken Smith visited the Olwolgin Cave, Roe Plains to continue exploration and mapping. 
They “track marked” the 9km long cave to encourage divers to minimise damage. 

2. Graham Pilkington led a one-day beginners trip to Corra Lynn Cave on the 11th
 

August.  Most attendees were from Mercedes College. 
 

September  2013 
 

1. Matt Smith took some Scouts to Naracoorte 21-22 September, visiting Wet, 
Beekeepers and Blackberry Caves. 

2. Michael Woodward spent 6-8th  September at a Meet for 300 Scouts.  Over the three 
days, 30 scouts per day visited Punyelroo Cave (not as one party).  A tiger snake was 
seen along the cliff walk.  Several CEGSA members helped out. 

3. Mark Sefton reported on the CEGSA/VSA Dinner weekend at Naracoorte over 7-8th
 

September attended by 13 CEGSA and 16 VSA members (most of who were under 
40!).  VSA devised a “game” night to entertain everyone after the catered BBQ dinner 
held at Wirreanda. 

Gary Woodcock, Mark, Neville Skinner, Steve Milner and Graham Pilkington led trips. 
Deb Carden, Head Park Manager, attended the Fox Cave trip where a second entrance 
was evaluated.  The decision was to enlarge the current entry as and when needed for 
a rescue; plans need to be prepared to expedite this, including the possible training of 
CEGSA members in the use of “capping” (flaking off rock by the use of nail-gun cap 
explosives).  Steve led the 6-hour trip into Blackberry Cave to re-familiarize cavers in 
the route out to the end – but they did not get there before time ran out!  Graham 
collected fossils from S102. 

 

October 2013 
 

1. Tom Szabo attended a trip to Corra Lynn Cave with half a dozen other members on 
28th  September.  He said that the cave reminded him that he hadn’t been caving for a 
few years. 

 

2. Neville Skinner attended a FUSSI trip to Mairs, Clara St Dora and Mt Simms Caves 
last weekend.  They cemented the rocks next to the gate in Clara St Dora so that the 
gate could not be easily bypassed. 

3. Steve Milner was in Croatia and visited a mine that had broken into a cave.  The 
temperature was -2°C but a bar had been installed to help you forget. 

 

4. Eddie Rubessa and Ray Gibbons went to the Flinders Narrina area and found several 
new features including a collapse and a solution tube.  Ray lowered a movie camera 
down on an 8m rod to get detailed views of the slot. 

 

5. Ian Lewis presented a paper at the palaeological conference held recently at Flinders 
University. 

 

6. Ian Lewis mentioned the large copper deposit being evaluated 10km south of 
Ardrossan that lies a few hundred metres off the coast and is the hill that the road to 
Curramulka goes up just after taking off from road to Port Vincent.  The fracture pattern 
in the limestone host rock is almost identical to that of Corra Lynn Cave. 

 


